




 
 

 
 

 

expected that this expense item would increase by clinical staff inflation of 4.0%. 
When converting expense lines to a fixed or variable nature, every expense has less 
inflation than expected in FY 2026. Please explain in detail.  

 
14. Provide the math that underlies the outpatient net reimbursement adjustment, showing 

the number of cases by the amount in dollars per case. 
 
15. Explain in detail the reason for the difference in net patient revenue between the 

FY24 hospital budget submission for UVMMC and the financial tables submitted 
with the OSC CON application. 

 
16. Explain in detail whether other recently approved CON projects (Dermatology, da 

Vinci Surgical Robot, and the CT scanner and construction a pad for a mobile unit) 
have been incorporated into the projections for UVMMC in the financial tables 
submitted with Q002. If not, explain in detail. 
 

17. Confirm whether the reimbursement revenues reflected in the pro forma and the 
revised financial tables submitted with Q002 reflect the lower reimbursement rates 
for the OSC recommended by Stroudwater Associates. If not, explain in detail. 

 
18. Explain in detail UVMMC’s contingency plan to cover expenses if revenues are 

lower than projected. 
 
19. Specify the current square feet of space and annual associated cost of the space 

UVMMC currently leases at Fanny Allen. Explain whether UVMMC will continue to 
lease some or all of this space; the square footage it intends to continue leasing once 
the OSC is operational, if any; and the annual cost associated with continued lease of 
space at Fanny Allen. 

 
20. In a table format, provide the actual percent of payer mix made up by Medicaid each 

year 2021-2024 for UVMMC’s overall payer mix, for current outpatient surgeries, 
and current inpatient surgeries. 

 
In responding, restate the question in bold font and respond in unbolded font. Send an electronic 
copy to me at donna.jerry@vermont.gov and one hard copy (three-hole punched) with a 
Verification Under Oath to my attention at the Green Mountain Care Board, 144 State Street, 
Montpelier, Vermont 05602.  
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 802-760-8162. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
s/  Donna Jerry 
Senior Health Policy Analyst 



 
 

 
 

 

Green Mountain Care Board 
 
cc. Laura Beliveau, Staff Attorney, GMCB 
 




